
             

 

June 5, 2022 



             

 

June 5, 2022 

Our 8th graders will be graduating on June 6th. It’s a time filled with so many memories and emotions.  St. 
Elizabeth of the Trinity School is only in its second year and all the graduates have had different school back-
grounds, with lots of change from mergers and Covid. Yet the most important things have remained.  
The 8th graders of St. Elizabeth of the Trinity have been blessed with parents willing to sacrifice financially to 
send them to a Catholic school. They were blessed with good teachers, administrators, and a principal, none 
of whom get rich from their service, but sacrificed so that these graduates could go forward in life with a 
strong academic background as future Christian leaders in a world that needs them. They were blessed with 
friendships that may last a lifetime, who knows, maybe they have met their future spouse! Most importantly, 
they have been blessed with a foundation of faith in Christ as Catholics. They learned to pray and to receive 
Jesus through the sacraments and were formed in the doctrinal and moral life of the Church.   
May the Holy Spirit bless our graduates and their families with wisdom, a deep faith, and courage as they 
move on to high school! 
Some of you may know, Fr. Chris Landfried will be leaving us by July 1st for a new assignment. He will be 
going to Santa Maria del Popolo Parish in Mundelein as an Associate Pastor.  He felt called to serve in a more 
predominantly Hispanic parish and to learn from a pastor experienced in Hispanic ministry, so he requested a 
new assignment. We are all grateful for his first year of ministry as a priest and will have a farewell lunch for 
him on June 26th after the Spanish Mass in the school auditorium. Be sure to send Fr. Chris a kind note of 
gratitude, wish him well, and check out his own farewell note on the next page of this bulletin. We will be 
getting a new Associate Pastor on July 1st. I’ll let him introduce himself in the coming weeks in a bulletin arti-
cle. He is another good priest. 
This Sunday also marks the end of the Easter season with Pentecost, the outpouring of the Holy Spirit on the 
Virgin Mary and the disciples in the upper room.  How much we need an outpouring of the Holy Spirit in our 
world and in our own hearts! With violence in our streets, shootings in schools and unjust wars in the world, 
we need to be open to the Holy Spirit so that we can make wise decisions and try to be peacemakers.   
Here are some of the beautiful verses from the Pentecost Sequence: 

 
Come, Holy Spirit, come! 

And from your celestial home 
shed a ray of light divine! 
Come, Father of the poor! 

You, of comforters the best; 
You, the soul’s most welcome guest; 

Heal our wounds, our strength renew; 
On our dryness pour your dew; 
Wash the stains of guilt away; 

Bend the stubborn heart and will; 
Melt the frozen, warm the chill; 
Guide the steps that go astray. 

 
The Lord is calling us to wait and pray for the Holy Spirit like the Blessed Mother and Apostles did for nine 
days before Pentecost.  For Jesus “commanded them not to depart from Jerusalem, but to wait for the 
Promise of the Father." This was the first novena, the period of patient prayer and waiting for the Holy Spir-
it.  Do we want the world to change for the better and to follow Christ?  “No one can say, Jesus is Lord, ex-
cept by the Holy Spirit.”  
God has not abandoned us. If we’re willing to receive Him, we will have the peace the world can’t give and 
the power to witness to Jesus in a world that needs Him. “Lord, send us your Spirit and renew the face of 
the earth.”   

God bless, 

Fr. Mike 



             

 

 Today, as we celebrate the great feast of Pentecost, the Holy 
Spirit wants to make us advocates of God’s presence and to bring 
new life to others, especially those who do not know the love of God 
in their lives. 

Your gift in the St. Vincent de Paul Poor Box will help the poor 
to believe in the mystery of God’s love for them. 

Peace and blessings.  

As many of you have heard, I will be changing parish assignments, starting July 1, 2022. There was a 
process that was in process when word started to spread of the possibility, raising many questions and 
concerns, even though it was not yet official. So, on Sunday, May 22nd, I spoke about it in the homily 
at the 11:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. Masses that I celebrated.  

As so common throughout the Easter season, the first reading that day was from the Acts of the Apos-
tles, which tells about the establishment and growth of the early Christian communities, often through 
missionary journeys. These missionary journeys were discerned through the movements of the Holy 
Spirit and in consultation with the community of disciples. So, it was a good parallel to my circum-
stances. The particular passage that day spoke of not resisting, but rather continuing and embracing the 
new paths, experiences, and opportunities ahead, trusting that the Lord is guiding and directing us ac-
cording to His will and plan.  

I also shared in the homilies about my experience in seminary. Through the Teaching Parish Program, 
seminarians are assigned to a parish for practical, “real world” experiences and interactions. In the five 
years that it was available to me in seminary, I was assigned to six different parishes… not because of 
me, or the parishes, but simply the changes that occurred as the program developed and to provide a 
variety of experiences. So I have become accustomed to “living out of a suitcase” and moving on with 
“holy curiosity” – an open mind to the possibilities that lie ahead.  

I also spoke about the lack of vocations in Chicago. The day before, only one priest had been ordained 
for the entire Archdiocese of Chicago for 2022. Last year, we were eight. We are in a real and serious 
crisis of lack of vocations… but that’s a whole other topic. 

The next day I received the call that my new assignment was official – though still “subject to 
change!”  I also learned that, thankfully, there will be another Associate assigned to St. Elizabeth of 
the Trinity. That was a big concern… due to the lack of vocations, replacement priests are not always 
a certainty. 

For example, Santa Maria del Popolo in Mundelein currently has a Pastor, and two Associate Pastors, 
but both Associates are being re-assigned as of July 1. The Parish would be left with just the Pastor, 
creating a great need. The opportunity to be assigned there was presented to me, and I accepted. It will 
provide the opportunity to expand and grow in Hispanic ministry, along with ministry with the English
-speaking community.  

Experiencing and living my first year of priesthood has been amazing, incredible, and, of course, un-
forgettable. Celebrating and participating in the Eucharist, Reconciliation, Anointing of the Sick, Fu-
nerals, Baptisms, First Communions, Confirmations, and a Wedding, have been great blessings, and so 
very inspirational and fulfilling. The community of St. Elizabeth of the Trinity has been an integral 
part of this first year and I will carry the experiences, the memories, and the people, with me.  
Oremus pro invicem et pro omnibus – “Let us pray for each other and for all.” 

Please pray especially for vocations to the priesthood and religious life. 

God bless and protect you and yours, now and always, 

Fr Christopher  



             

 

Michele Schmidt—Maria Szumski—Gary Sowell— 
Virginia Barski—Jeffrey Lalowski— 

Jadwija Chudzynski—Amy Grudzinski—Bernadette Bannach—
Patricia Newell—Guzman family—Angela Ross— 

Kasia Worth—Nicholas Guerrieri—Cathy Minnick— 
Marie Brasher—Molly Morris—Paola Estrada—Judy Biala— 

Eva Anderson—Elise Fernandez—Emery Tanski— 
John Carr—Fr. Dan Fallon— 

Cahy Muldoon-Pauly—John Morrison— 
Sr. Kelly Masdat MSHT—Darlene Russo— 

Jane Garvey— Patrick Hagerty— Robert Polston—Rigo Cortez—
Constance Anderson—Floriberta Arroyo—Dolores Nano—Diane 

Dudek—Roberto Drueca—Edwin Henrich 
(Call the rectory office  to have your name added or removed) 

SECOND COLLECTION NEXT WEEKEND 
 

 Priests’ Health and Retirement ((PRMAA) supports our hundreds of active and retired diocesan 
priests. We provide all of the healthcare needs of our active priests and the medical and housing needs of our 
retired priests. 
 Funds received by Priests' Health and Retirement only support priests of the Archdiocese of Chicago. 
They are separate and distinct from other efforts to support retired religious order priests, sisters and brothers. 
 Today, with healthcare and retirement costs rising, there is an urgent need for your support. Your gen-
erosity to the Priests’ Health and Retirement/PRMAA ensures our priests can continue their meaningful work 
in our parishes by providing funds for: 

- Health insurance 
- Medication 
- Wellness costs 
-  Nursing care 
-  Independent retirement living residences 
-  Priests’ retirement funds 

 
 The archdiocese is committed to caring for our priests, but we need your assistance. Your generosity 
will not only ensure the health and well-being of our priests, but also support their ability to continue mean-
ingful work in our parishes and communities. 
 You can make a gift online or you may send your contribution to: 
 

Priests’ Health and Retirement/PRMAA 
1400 South Wolf Road, Bldg 3, Flr 2 

Hillside, IL 60162 
OR 

Phone: 708.449.8026 

PARISH OFFICE SUMMER HOURS 
 

June 13th - August 13th 
 

Monday - Thursday: 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Fridays: & Saturdays: 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Closed - Monday, July 4th  



             

 

CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION 
 

We will have our annual Corpus Christi procession on the Feast of the Body and Blood of Christ which is 
Sunday, June 19. 
 
At the end of the 11:00 Mass, we will process with the Blessed Sacrament around our parish property. We 
will leave the church and head right on Ardmore to Moody, then right on Moody to Milwaukee, the right on 
Milwaukee to Ardmore and then back to church. 
 
We will end in church with Benediction. 
 
Plan to join us as we publicly honor our Lord as we walk with Him through our neighborhood. 



             

 

The sixth graders have been hard at work reading, writing and diagramming sentenc-
es.  Yes, the old-school method of determining the meaning and structure of the writ-
ten word has proved to be a challenging, creative, and fun skill to end our school 
year!  We enjoyed our trip to the tropics, too! 



             

 



             

 

PENTECOST 
 

The following information is taken from the website of the United States Confer-
ence of Catholic Bishops (www.usccb.org). 

Pentecost marks the occasion of God sending the Holy Spirit upon Jesus’ disci-
ples after his Resurrection. The book of Acts describes how the disciples were 
gathered together in one place on the day of Pentecost. The Jewish feast of Pen-
tecost (Shavuot or the Feast of Weeks) was a day that commemorated the giving 
of the law to Moses, a day soon to be marked as well by the giving of the Holy 
Spirit. The day of Pentecost was a turning point for the disciples: 

Before Pentecost, the disciples were unsure of what they were to do next and spent most of 
their time in hiding. After Pentecost and [receiving] the gifts of the Holy Spirit, they un-
derstood their mission to spread the Good News of Jesus, and they had the courage to 
come out of hiding and speak openly about who Jesus was and what he had accomplished 
by his dying and rising. 

On Pentecost, the Holy Spirit gave the disciples the strength to fulfill their commission to 
spread the Good News of Jesus. The Church marks this day through a special liturgical cele-
bration: 

The Solemnity of Pentecost, on the fiftieth day of Easter, concludes the Easter season. In 
recent years, the Church has restored the extended vigil for this solemnity. Similar to East-
er, the vigil of Pentecost includes four readings from the Old Testament, each with a proper 
Psalm and prayer, along with the Epistle and Gospel. At the conclusion of the Mass during 
the Day, the Paschal Candle is extinguished and moved to its permanent location near the 
baptismal font. 

The Solemnity of Pentecost, which crowns and fulfills the Easter season, is a good time to pray 
for a deeper indwelling of the Holy Spirit. 

Jim Madura 
 

 
PRAYER FOR THE HOLY SPIRIT 

 
Holy Spirit,  

fan into flame the gifts I received in my Baptism and Confirmation. 
I want to receive the fire of Your love as Your disciples did at Pentecost. 

Come with wonder and awe, 
with wisdom, understanding, and counsel, 

with courage and faith in You. 
Holy Spirit,  

may my actions witness to Your presence in my life. 
Help me to see the ways my strengths can serve others in their weakness. 

In all my interactions,  
I want to radiate love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, 
generosity, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control. 

Breathe new life into the world through me. 
Amen. 

 



             

 

Presider Schedule - June 11 & 12 
  

5:00 p.m. — Fr. Grisolano 
7:30 a.m. — Fr. Grisolano 
9:00 a.m. —  Fr. Grisolano 

 11:00 a.m. — Fr. McCarthy 
(Spanish) 1:00 p.m. - Fr. Orozco 

Theresa Lam 
Mary Ciecko 

William Jansyn 
Joseph Krajniak 

SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES  
Sunday:  Pentecost Sunday; St. Boniface, Bishop 
  and Martyr 
Monday:  Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of the  
  Church; St. Norbert, Bishop 
Tuesday: 
Wednesday: 
Thursday:  St. Ephrem, Deacon and Doctor of the 
  Church 
Friday: 
Saturday:  St. Barnabas, Apostle 
Next Sunday:  The Most Holy Trinity 
©LPi   

Sunday:  Vigil: Gn 11:1-9 or Ex 19:3-8a, 16-20b or Ez 
 37:1-14 or Jl 3:1-5/Ps 104:1-2, 24, 35, 27-28, 
 29, 30/Rom 8:22-27/Jn 7:37-39 Extended Vig-
 il: Gn 11:1-9/Ex 19:3-8a, 16-20b /Ez 37:1-14/
 Jl 3:1-5/Ps 104:1-2, 24, 35, 27-28, 29, 30/Rom 
 8:22-27/Jn 7:37-39 Day: Acts 2:1-11/Ps 104:1, 
 24, 29-30, 31, 34/1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13 or Rom 
 8:8-17/Jn 20:19-23 or Jn 14:15-16, 23b-26 
Monday:  Gn 3:9-15, 20 or Acts 1:12-14/Ps 87:1-2, 3 and 
 6, 6-7/Jn 19:25-34 
Tuesday:  1 Kgs 17:7-16/Ps 4:2-3, 4-5, 7b-8/Mt 5:13-16 
Wednesday: 1 Kgs 18:20-39/Ps 16:1b-2ab, 4, 5ab and 8,     
  11/Mt 5:17-19 
Thursday:    1Kgs 18:41-46/Ps 65:10, 11, 12-13/Mt 5:20-26 
Friday:  1Kgs 19:9a, 11-16/Ps 27:7-8a, 8b-9abc, 13-14/
 Mt 5:27-32 
Saturday:    Acts 11:21b-26; 13:1-3/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4, 
   5 - 6/Mt 5:33-37 
Next Sunday: Prv 8:22-31/Ps 8:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [2a]/Rom 5:1-
  5/Jn 16:12-15 

Watch St. Elizabeth of the Trinity 9:00 a.m. Sunday 
Mass live on You Tube - search for St. Elizabeth of the 
Trinity Parish channel. 
 

 SATURDAY, JUNE 4, 2022  
 

5:00 PM — Michael Maughan, Nancy Paczkowskyj, Don 
  Love, Jr., Gerard Rangel, Carol Williams, Mitchell 
  & Carol Stafiej (60th wedding anniversary) 
  

 SUNDAY, JUNE 5, 2022 
 

7:30 AM — Alice Kern, Anna Dyjak (29th anniversary), 
  Helen & Alexander Kolinski, Estelle, Joseph &  
  Walter Dyjak, Jo & Ed Sanborn, Richard Cwiec, 
  Patricia Barto 
9:00 AM — Stanley R Erie (birthday remembrance), souls 

in purgatory, Maryann Matakiewicz Greg Uliasz, 
Vilma Pangoniene 

11:00 AM — Richard Bartuce, Carmen Rosario Castro 
1:00 PM — (Spanish) Jose Luis Buccio, Andy Flores,  
  Miguel Alcala, Maria Ritter, Hernandez-Suarez 

family, Hector Castaneda (2nd anniversary),  
  Gonzalez-Rios family, Cesar Hernandez Marin 
 

MONDAY, JUNE 6, 2022 
  
8:30 AM — deceased members of the Gonsalves &  
  D’Souza families, Christ Cacioppo, Ana B.  
  Aguilar 
  

TUESDAY, JUNE 7, 2022 
  
8:30 AM — Eleanor, Sam, Grace & Joseph Holden, Sr. 

Ann Marie Cwick (birthday remembrance) 
11:00 - 6:00 PM - Adoration / Benediction at 6:00   
5:30 - 6:00 PM - CONFESSIONS 
6:30 PM — for our parishioners 
  

 WEDNESDAY, JUNE 8, 2022 
  
8:30 AM — Vilma Pangoniene 
  

THURSDAY, JUNE 9, 2022  
  
8:30 AM — Maria Volpe 
  

FRIDAY, JUNE 10, 2022  
  
8:30 AM — Margaret McCarthy, Tatiana Granaados 
  

     SATURDAY, JUNE 11, 2022    
 

8:30 AM — Florian Zielazny 
3:30 - 4:30 PM — CONFESSIONS 
5:00 PM — Michael Maughan, Malachy Byrne, deceased 
  members of the Ognibene family, Gerard Rangel 

 SUNDAY, JUNE 12, 2022 
 

7:30 AM — for our parishioners 
9:00 AM — for our parishioners 
11:00 AM — Joe Dziedzic, Carmen Caraballo Rosario 
1:00 PM — (Spanish) Miguel Alcala, Cesar Hernandez 

Marin, Andy Flores, Gonzalez Rios families 



             

 



             

 



             

 

Baptism: 
Please contact Deacon Greg Bzdon to make arrangements: 
gbzdon@archchicago.org  
    
Becoming a Catholic:   
Would you like to learn more about what it means to be a Catholic?  The 
Church calls this process The Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA). It 
is a small group forum where interested people learn more about initiation 
and membership in the Catholic Church. Please call Kathleen Driscoll at the 
parish office for more information. 
  
Marriage:  
Must be arranged six months prior to the ceremony. Please contact a priest 
to make arrangements. 
  
Religious Education for Public Grade School Students: Contact  
Kathleen Driscoll for more information: kadriscoll@archchicago.org 
  
Parish Registration:  New parishioners are asked to register at the Rectory. 
Forms are also available on our website under the Our Parish tab. 
  
Communion Visits: Ministers of Care bring Communion to the homebound. 
Contact Deacon Steve Wagner through the rectory to make arrangements. 
  
High School Youth Group: Mr. Mike Wuich  HEELSFINL4@AOL.COM 
  
Bulletin Deadline:  Noon on Fridays (9 days prior to bulletin date) 

 Pastor 
Rev. Michael Grisolano 
mgrisolano@archchicago.org 
  

Associate Pastor 
Rev.  Christopher Landfried 
clandfried@archchicago.org 
  

 Pastor Emeritus 
Rev. Daniel P. McCarthy 
   

   Permanent Deacons 
Deacon Jose Adan Bernabé 
Deacon Gregory Bzdon 
Deacon John Rottman 
Deacon Steven Wagner 
  

Director of Parish Operations 
Ms. Lisa Keeney 
lkeeney@archchicago.org 
  

Director of Children’s Faith Formation 
Ms. Kathleen Driscoll 
kadriscoll@archchicago.org 
  

Pastoral Minister / Bulletin Editor 
Mr. Jim Madura 
jmadura@archchicago.org 
  

Music  
Mr. Mark Wozniczka  
mwozniczka@archchicago.org 
Mr. Jose Angel Abarca (Spanish Mass) 
  

Administrative Assistant 
Ms. Kathy O’Sullivan 
kosullivan@archchicago.org 
  

Administrative Assistant 
Mrs. Gigi Aguilar 
guaguilar@archchicago.org 
     

School Principal  
Dr. Kristine Hillmann 
k.hillmann@stelizabethtrinityschool.org 

S . E    T  P  
  

6020 W  A  A  
C , I  60646-5320 

SERVICES 
Weekend Mass Schedule: 
 Saturday: 5:00 p.m. & Sunday: 7:30, 9:00 & 11:00 a.m.  (English) and  
 1:00 p.m. (Spanish) 
Daily Mass Schedule: 
 Monday through Saturday: 8:30 a.m., Tuesday: 6:30 p.m. and  
 First Friday: 8:00 p.m. (Spanish) 
Church is open daily for private prayer until 5:00 p.m. 
Confession:    
 Tuesday: 5:30 - 6:00 p.m., Friday: 7:00 to 7:45 p.m. (bilingual) 
 Saturday: 3:30 to 4:30 p.m.  
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
 Tuesday: 11:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. (Benediction at 6:00 p.m.) 
 Rectory (Parish Office) Hours - Monday through Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
 and Saturday - 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

“It seems to me that I have found my 
heaven on earth,  

because my heaven is You,  
my God,  

and You are in my soul.  
You in me,  

and I in You – may this be my motto.” 
 St. Elizabeth of the Trinity 

Rectory: 773-763-8228 
Fax: 773-774-8461 
School: 773-763-7080  
Website: www.stelizabethtrinity.org 


